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Statement of Commissioner Michael J. Astrue Concerning the American 
Federation of Government Employees' (AFGE) Advertisement Regarding the 

Employees' Activities Association (EAA) 

 

“For nearly two decades, the Social Security Administration has entered into no-bid, no-audit 
contracts worth tens of millions of dollars to one well-connected organization, the Employees' 
Activities Association (EAA).  That era is over.  

The EAA has stubbornly stonewalled our efforts to conduct an audit of its activities and the 
activities of its secretive for-profit subsidiaries.  AFGE's officers have responded to our efforts to 
ensure that federal laws and policies are followed by repeatedly threatening political retaliation 
against me and members of Social Security’s career civil service.   

The American public is demanding honesty, transparency, and compliance with the law.  I will 
continue to uphold these principles regardless of the inaccurate attacks that stance generates. 

I have asked Congress to direct the Government Accountability Office to do the full audit that 
the EAA has thus far resisted. 
I also want to thank the Social Security employees who first blew the whistle on the EAA, and I 
want to assure them that we will continue to stand by them.” 
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